
 
 
 

Appreciation for Support from Alumni in Philippines  
On May 9, president Masu presented a certificate of appreciation to Mr. Jason Ongpeng, president of 
ATTARS* Philippines, which made a gift to the Tokyo Tech Fund in March. It is the first gift officially 
made by an overseas alumni group since the fund was established. 
To recognize their generous support, ATTARS’s name will be added to the donor wall in front of the 
library on the Ookayama Campus. 

*ATTARS (Association of Tokyo Tech Alumni and Research Scholars) Philippines was formed in 2006 for 
Tokyo Tech graduates as well as researchers who have ties with the Institute. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From left: Executive Vice President for Education Tetsuya Mizumoto, President Kazuya 
Masu, ATTARS President Jason Ongpeng, Manager of Tokyo Tech Philippines Office 
Ronald Gallardo, Vice President for Advancement Shigeru Hioki. 
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